
Rt Hon James Cleverly 

King Charles Street 

London SW1A 2AH.         17.11.22
        `    

                  
            

Ref: Islamic Republic threats to dissidents in the United Kingdom. 

Dear Foreign Minister, 

 

According to the Director General of the Security Service, Mr. Ken McCallum, the 
Islamic Republic’s intelligence services have made at least ten attempts to kill or 
kidnap British nationals in the U.K since January 2022. 

The U.K is proud of its Human Rights and free speech. The Islamic Republic is now 
threatening dissidents with death threats, attempted assassinations, and kidnapping 
on U.K soil and this cannot be tolerated as it is an attempt to silence the opposition of 
the regime. 

This threat indicates the aggressive and dangerous nature of the Islamic Republic 
secret service working overseas. This is a state-sponsored activity and it is 
unacceptable. 

The Iranian diaspora welcomed the news that the Foreign Office summoned the 
Islamic Republic deputy ambassador. 

However, the regime in Tehran will not respect or adhere to international norms, they 
will not be phazed by a summoning of an ambassador or his deputy, but will only 
respond to positive action. 

The Association of Iranian Human Rights and Allies, in the interest and protection of 
free speech, Human Rights as well as negating the risk of an assassination on U.K 
soil, requests that the U.K government re-examines its relationship with the theocratic 
dictatorship. 

We request that the representatives of the Islamic Republic of Iran should be expelled 
and that the U.K representatives withdraw from Iran. 



We previously contacted your department with concerns regarding the true function of 
the Islamic centers that have been set up by the Islamic Republic. There are five 
centers based in the U.K and they have representatives of the Supreme leader of the 
Islamic Republic within these centers spreading propaganda and support for the failing 
dictatorship. We request that an investigation into the conduct and activity of these 
centers are conducted.  

We also request that Iranian-registered aircraft should not be permitted to fly into or 
over U.K airspace. 

We sincerely hope that the government reacts with action to these unacceptable 
threats to the U.K, its residents, and its citizens.  

 

Yours Sincerely 

Association of Iranian Human Rights and Allies  

 


